BUCKEYE UNION SCHOOL DISTRICT

AGENDA ITEM #: _______ 
Action:  Authorization To Post Bidding Documents for the District Office Tenant Improvements Construction project.
SITUATION:
Since July 1, 2013 the District’s administrative offices and staff development center has been housed at the location now commonly referred to as the Valley View Charter Montessori school site.    Commencing with the 2018-2019 school year, the District will no longer be able to house its administrative offices and the staff development center at Valley View and as a result has purchased a building located at 5049 Robert J. Matthews Parkway, El Dorado Hills, California.   Inspection of the building has shown that the building is in excellent shape, however the current tenant improvements are not suitable for the District’s needs.  Prior to occupying the building, the existing tenant improvements must be completely removed, and new tenant improvements must be constructed as well as ADA upgrades.  The new tenant improvements will include a board room, training room, office spaces, conference rooms, reception area, lobby, break room, records room, mail room, server/electrical room, storage rooms, and ample restrooms.  

PLAN:
The plan is to have the Board authorize staff to post bidding documents for the District Office Tenant Improvements Construction Project, with a planned bid opening date of November 28th.  Assuming a lowest responsive and responsible bidder is identified through this process, a special Board meeting will be held to award the contract.
FISCAL IMPACT:
The purchase of the property and construction of the required tenant improvements will have no fiscal impact on the District General Fund.   The acquisition and ultimately build-out of the facility will be paid for as follows:  72.4% shall be paid for from Fund 35 and 27.6% shall be paid for from the special tax collected pursuant to the provisions of Government Code section 53311, et seq. (the “Mello Roos Law”) received from the El Dorado Schools Financing Authority Community Facilities District No. 1 (“CFD”).    The total cost for the District Office Tenant Improvements Construction Project, will be determined after bid opening and the results of the bid opening will be shared with the Board prior to award of a contract.
SUPERINTENDENT’S RECOMMENDATION:

The Superintendent recommends that the Board authorize staff to post Bidding Documents
for the District Office Tenant Improvements Construction Project.
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